
 

SMU Piano Preparatory Program  
Policies and Expectations 

 
Code of Conduct 

• A respectful and responsible manner is required and expected at all times in both private 
and group lessons. 

• Students must be mindful and stay quiet in the music building, especially in the hallways. 
• Violent actions that might cause harm to persons or damage to the SMU property is 

strictly prohibited.  
 
 
Attendance 
The SMU Preparatory Program adheres to a strict attendance policy.  
Students are expected to attend ALL of their private and group lessons.  
At the beginning of the fall semester, please select a day and time carefully that work for your 
children throughout the academic year.   
 
Make-up lessons will not be offered, except for the following events:  

1) Sudden illness or emergency. 
2) Severe weather.  
3) If the lesson is cancelled by the teacher. 

 
There will be no make-ups for missed group classes.  
 
 
Punctuality 
Students are expected to arrive 5 minutes early to their private lessons and group classes. If 
students come late, the missed time will be taken out of their lesson. 
 
Excessive absences and lateness will hinder students’ progress significantly and may result in 
dismissal from the program.  
 
 
Private Lesson Expectations 
Students are required and expected to: 

1) practice daily as assigned for the length of their lesson; 
2) complete their weekly assignments to demonstrate noticeable progress; 
3) follow the teacher’s instructions; 
4) bring all books, assignment sheets, and binder to every lesson.  

 
For parents of young beginner students, we 




